
 10-11-2011 – PUBLIC HEARING ON 2012-2013 CDGB FUNDS 
 
Present: 
Councilman Cheryl L. Earl 
Councilman Daniel L. Miller 
Councilman David L. Montgomery 
Councilman Douglas J. Morrell 
Supervisor Mary L. Hannon 
 
Also Present: 
Attorney for the Town Linda Joseph 
Highway Superintendent Donald Hopkins 
Town Clerk Betsy A. Marsh 
Approx. 20 guests 
 
The Sardinia Town Board held a Public Hearing on October 11, 2012 at the Town Hall/Community Center, for the 
purpose of hearing comments and suggestions for possible projects for which to apply for funding through the 
Community Development Block Grant Program.  Supervisor Hannon called the hearing to order at 6:15 PM. The Town 
Clerk showed proof of the legal Notice of Hearing as it had appeared in the Arcade Herald and the Springville Journal.    
 
Supervisor Hannon stated that the Town always applies for Rural Transit Van program funding, and last year asked for a 
handicapped ramp for the Historical Society building and museum.  She was informed that the Historical Society has 
respectfully declined having the Town apply for that project again.   
 
The Supervisor asked if there were any project suggestions from the floor.  There were none.   
 
Councilman Miller stated he would like to see the bathrooms at Manion Park made handicapped accessible.  The matter 
was discussed, including whether or not the lift for the pool for handicapped accessibility would qualify.  The Supervisor 
stated that the lift might qualify, but she understands that the Consortium looks for larger projects.   
 
The Board determined that they would put the Manion Park handicapped bathroom project as the first priority, and the 
Rural Transit Van program as the second priority.       
 
The Supervisor then asked for suggestions from the audience.  There were no further suggestions. 
 
Supervisor Hannon called three times for further suggestions. There being none, the hearing was closed at 6:21 PM on 
a motion by Earl, seconded by Miller, and carried, 5 ayes,  0 noes. 
 
                                                                                                                              
                                                                                                           Respectfully Submitted, 
          
 
                                     
                                                                                                                    Town Clerk     
                                                                                                                  
   


